Newchurch Community Primary School

25th May 2021

Dear Parents

We are delighted to inform you that we are organising a two day residential educational adventure activity course at the Kingswood Centre at Colomendy, Denbighshire in April 2022 for the current year 3 children who will then be in year 4. We are very fortunate to have secured a booking as it is extremely popular with school groups.

Kingswood is the leading residential activity centre provider, welcoming over 130,000 children each year. Their centres provide a rewarding educational programme offering many curriculum-linked modules combined with thrilling outdoor and indoor adventure activities, with secure and controlled residential accommodation.

The trip will take place from **Wednesday 20th April to Friday 22nd April 2022**. The cost of the visit will be **£198.74**. For those activities which take place wholly or mostly within school time, we ask for "voluntary contributions" to cover the cost. Unfortunately, we have to reserve the right to cancel visits if there are insufficient contributions.

The trip includes return travel by coach, full board, accommodation, insurance and a full programme of activities. If you would like to pay in alternative instalments or think you may have difficulty in finding this amount by the end of January 2022, please contact the school office to make an appointment with Mrs Narraway.

We would like all children to take part in this residential trip as it will not only be a wonderful experience, but will provide many opportunities for 'growing up' and taking responsibility which is good preparation for the transition to high school. There will also be follow up work and, I am sure many hours of 'do you remember when we were at Kingswood and?.'

In the meantime, if you wish to find out more about the ethos of Kingswood, its courses, supervisory and safety measures, please visit www.kingswood.co.uk in particular the "Parent's section" within. Click on the **About Us** tab then **Parent Information** where you will find lots of information.

Please pay £10 deposit on Parent Pay by 18th June 2021, to secure a place for your child and give your consent to the visit.

	Date due by
1st deposit	18/06/2021
2nd deposit	01/07/2021
3 rd deposit	31/10/2021
Final balance	31/01/2022

Thank you

Mrs Jayne Narraway Headteacher